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NB/AS/AG 
 
May 2020  
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
We would like to update you on developments for the remainder of the Academic year and to thank 
you for your sterling support for the challenges of home schooling over the last nine weeks. All 
three secondary schools in the Trust, that is Bungay, Farlingaye and Kesgrave, have remained open 
to the children of Key workers and vulnerable children. Our understanding from the Department for 
Education is that Years 7-9 will not be returning to school until September at the earliest, with 
planning for provision for these groups taking place during the summer. All three schools will 
continue to set appropriate work for these year groups in order to ensure they will be able to 
restart their time in school smoothly and effectively. Please continue the dialogue with your school 
who will endeavour to shape the setting of tasks and feedback accordingly. 
 
The Trust Board will be reviewing the detailed guidance which is promised in the coming weeks for a 
potential return for Year 10 and 12 students. It is certain from our perspective that this will not be a 
full return for these two year groups. This is due to the demands of the evolving safety 
requirements relating to social distancing and cleaning standards, which are designed to ensure that 
we do everything possible to protect students and staff. However, where risk assessments show it is 
practical and safe, we do hope to explore opportunities for these students to return for tutorials in 
small groups on a rotation, should the national guidance and school-based analysis indicate it is safe 
and beneficial to do so.  
 
Once we receive further safety guidance the schools will consult with staff representative bodies 
regarding protocols for partial reopening and develop their plans. The Trust Board and Local 
Governing Bodies will then review the plan for each school and will consider the benefits and issues 
arising from any proposed reopening, before communicating further with parents and carers. We 
appreciate this will not provide you with clarity at this stage, but we do have to wait for national 
guidance and then to be vigilant to ensure our plans to return are safe for students and staff. 
We do appreciate your support at this time and understand the challenges this situation creates for 
all families 
 
Yours sincerely 

    
Louise Franks   Nigel Burgoyne 
Chair of Trustees  CEO   
 


